For immediate release Wednesday, Feb. 18, 1976

THE WHITE HOUSE Office of the Press Secretary to Mrs. Ford

Mrs. Ford will receive about 180 people attending the National Conference of PTA National Legislative Conference at the White House today at 3:30 p.m. The Conference is meeting in Washington Feb. 18 and 19.

She will make welcoming remarks and receive an Honorary National Life Membership in the Parent Teachers Association. She will receive a certificate and a pin.

Participating in the presentation with Mrs. Ford will be Mrs. Carol Kimmel, President of the National PTA, who will present Mrs. Ford with the Life Membership; Mrs. Grace Baisinger, First Vice President; Mrs. Madelyn Wills, National Secretary; Mrs. Jean Dye, Legislative Coordinator; Mrs. Ann Kahn, chairman of the Legislative Service Committee.

#